

The **Delaware R/C Club's Annual Club Picnic** will be held on Sunday October 2nd at the Flying Field starting at 11:00AM. The club will provide hot dogs, hamburgers and drinks. Feel free to bring your favorite covered dish to share!

Our **next General Membership Meeting** will be held on **Sunday October 2nd** after the Club Picnic. This will be the first of our Quarterly General Membership Meetings. The meeting will start approximately 12:00 Noon.

The following **Club Offices are up for election** this October; **Vice-President, Treasurer and Secretary.** If you would like to volunteer for any of these positions, please contact a Board member prior to the October General Membership Meeting when elections will be held.

Unfortunately, Temporary Flight Restrictions (TFR's) are a way of life for us in Delaware and the surrounding areas. Lately, we've seen several reissues of TFR's which include cancellations and changes in dates and times of the restrictions. Please be sure to check for an active TFR before taking flight! It is recommended to use the B4UFLY Mobile App available at https://www.faa.gov/uas/getting_started/b4ufly. A link to a computer desktop app which shows the current TFR status for our flying field is available at https://b4ufly.aloft.ai/? lat=39.55378155674114&long=-75.72943723255236. And, a list of current and upcoming TFR's is available at https://www.modelaircraft.org/media-resources/faa-notams. These links are also available on the bottom of our Club website.

Delaware R/C Club Member Chat - In addition to our Club Announcement Email Group, we now have a second email group dedicated to just chat between Club Members. All For Sale/Wanted ads are to be placed on this email group. To join the Delaware R/C Club's Member Chat Email group, go to https://groups.io/g/DELRC and click the 'Join this Group' icon and follow the instructions to activate your subscription.

Minutes of the General Membership Meeting—August 21, 2022

The August General Membership Meeting was called to order by President Greg Schock at 11:02AM.

The New Garden Airshow 2022 will be held Tuesday, August 30, 2022 with a special 'Night Time Airshow' starting at 4:00PM through 10:00 PM. Event information and tickets are available at https://www.newgardenflyingfield.com/ events/air-show

The Annual Club Picnic will be held October 2nd starting at approximately 11:00AM. The club will provide hot dogs, hamburgers and drinks. Feel free to bring your favorite covered dish to share!

The following **Club Offices** are up for election this October; **Vice-President, Treasurer and Secretary.** If you would like to volunteer for any of these positions, please contact a Board member prior to the October General Membership Meeting when elections will be held.

Pavilion repairs and winter wrap will start October 22 and 23.

It has been noticed that vehicles have been driving across the runway leaving tire ruts in our runway.

Vehicles are not permitted to cross the runway for any reason! If you must take a vehicle to retrieve an aircraft please cross at the ends of the field.

Safety Officer Mike Watson has requested an extension on moving forward with the Safety Recommendations that were approved at the June meeting. Due to recent events Mike will revise the Safety recommendations and report back to the Board.

The Board is currently discussing the possibility of any dues increase which may be necessary to help pay for field maintenance services which the Club is currently seeking bids. It was suggested that the Club pay a member to cut grass but that member would be required to obtain a business/contractor license and insurance which is required by the State and Park. It was also suggested to reduce the length and width which needs to be cut especially on the heli runway. Greg will inquire with the landscaping contractors on different prices for a reduced cut.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:32AM





Antiques and Classics at Lums Pond - Saturday July 30, 2022



Thirteen pilots signed up for the 2022 edition of Antiques and Classics at Lums Pond. The possible Presidential TFR failed to materialize as President Joe came down with a second dose of the bug and stayed isolated at the White House. The sky was beautiful, a bit on the breezy side (a calm day in the UK) with warm temps in the high 80's. We gave away a few awards, had a great lunch and burned lots of glow fuel with a few electrons thrown in. I'll let the pictures tell the story. Sam Winder's photos of Antiques and Classics at Lums Pond

The awards were:

Best SAM - Bill Davidson (Sykesville, MD) Lanzo Bomber
Pilots Choice - Scott Wallace (Endicott, NY) RCM Trainer
VRCS Concours - Scott Wallace (Endicott, NY) RCM Trainer
VRCS Theme Plane - Ray Stinchcomb (Pasadena, MD) Royal Coachman
Best Pattern Plane - Ray Phillips (Vestal, NY) Kwik Fli III
Best of Show - Mike Watson (Bear, DE) Waco YMF-5

Best Regards,

Mike Denest

President—Vintage Radio Control Society

http://www.vintagercsociety.org



Photo by Dick Stewart



From the Editor

If you would like to submit an article, photos, suggestions, hints/tips/how-to's, or anything else for the Club Newsletter, please email your submission to news@delawarerc.org

Call for Volunteers for R/C Flight Instruction

The Club is in need of additional volunteers to assist with R/C Flight Instruction for Fixed-Wing, Rotory/Heli, and Drone aircraft. If you can assist with this important Club service please send an email to info@delawarerc.org and let us know how you can assist.

Useful Links

Club Website http://delawarerc.org

Academy of Model Aeronautics http://www.modelaircraft.org

Academy of Model Aeronautics National Model Aircraft Safety Code http://www.modelaircraft.org/files/105.pdf

AMA Media Room http://www.modelaircraft.org/aboutama/mediaroom.aspx

FAA Registration https://faadronezone.faa.gov/#/ FAA TRUST Test https://www.modelaircraft.org/trust

FAA NOTAMS/TFRs http://www.modelaircraft.org/membership/clubs/notams.aspx
B4UFLY Mobile App https://www.faa.gov/uas/recreational_fliers/where_can_i_fly/b4ufly
B4UFLY Desktop App - Current Flight Status of our Flying Field - https://tinyurl.com/yw3hy3v2

Photos by Sam Winder https://winder.smugmug.com/Sports

Glitch Busters

is a publication of the Delaware R/C Club

<u>www.delawarerc.org</u>

President: Greg Schock

Vice President: Dave Moyer

Treasurer: Michael Denest

Secretary/Newsletter Editor: Rob Pleasanton

Safety Officer: Mike Watson

Club Contact: info@delawarerc.org